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February 16, 2022

Food for Thought
“Education is the most powerful weapon that you can use to change 
the world”  - Nelson Mandela

Superintendent’s Corner
It’s hard to believe we have surpassed the 100th day of school!  There 
were many celebrations throughout the district.

Please note that this Thursday, February 17th, from 3:30 p.m. to 6:00 
p.m., we will be distributing free COVID testing kits at Stimson Middle 
School.  Parents interested in obtaining a COVID testing kit should 
stop by as they will be available for all students.

Recently, the Technology Integration Coaches at both Maplewood 
and Birchwood Schools, implemented a new Technology Ambas-
sador Program for Grade 5 students.  This new program will allow 
the ambassadors to assist their classmates and teachers with tips, 
troubleshooting and exploring.  Congratulations to all appointed am-
bassadors! 
 
Tomorrow is the first of several budget meetings to discuss the 
2022/23 school budget, which will be voted on in May.  Tonight’s busi-
ness meeting will begin at 7:30 p.m. in the Leadership Conference 
Room at the James Kaden Administrative Office.

Thursday evening, February 17th, there will be a Black History Pro-
gram at 7:00 p.m. at WWHS.

News from Deputy Superintendent/Business 
Dr. Joseph Centamore 
2022/23 Budget Development Process
The public workshops for the 2022/23 budget development process 
begin tonight, February 16, with the Budget Overview presentation.
 
Theater Productions
Congratulations to all of our amazing Birchwood & Maplewood stu-
dent performers and stage crew for their outstanding productions of 
“Jukebox Time Machine”  this past Saturday. We would like to also 
thank the Director, Mr. Slawitsky and his assistants Ms. Guittard, Mr. 
Rovalino, Ms. Zaykoski, Ms. Naughton and Ms. Zakow.
 
Winter Guard
This past Saturday at West Orange High School in New Jersey, the 
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Winter Guard had an amazing performance of their routine, “A Sweet 
Adventure.” The Winter Guard’s next competition will be in Allen Town 
High School in New Jersey on Saturday, February 26.
 
Dance Competition Teams
This past Sunday, Walt Whitman High School hosted the Long Island 
Dance Team Association (LIDTA) competition. Both the Stimson and 
Whitman Dance Teams provided wonderful hometown performances. 
Stimson placed 2nd in Hip Hop while Whitman took home 3rd Place 
awards for Varsity Jazz (Section II) and Varsity Game Day (Section 
II).
 
Festival of the Arts
The district’s Festival of the Arts is being rescheduled from its original 
date for February 3 to May 17.

News from Assistant Superintendent for 
Curriculum & Instruction, Dr. John Murphy & 
Dr. Gayle Steele
Kindergarten Information Night
Flyers with details about our Kindergarten Information Night have been 
shared with our local preschools and posted on our District Website. 
The event will take place on Monday, March 14, 2022, from 6:30 
p.m. - 8:00 p.m. in the Performing Arts Center at Walt Whitman 
High School. We are excited to welcome a new group of families and 
young learners to our South Huntington School Community for the 
2022-2023 school year. Although the district kindergarten registration 
has already opened, we want to ensure that families experience a 
seamless transition into our schools. Please share this information 
with any families in our community that may benefit from attending 
this informational evening regarding our kindergarten program.  

Elementary Theater 
Great job to all of the performers at the Birchwood and Maplewood 
musical presentation of Jukebox Time Machine. The students were 
fabulous! Thank you to Mr. Slawitsky and team for their hard work 
and dedication to giving our elementary students an opportunity to 
show their talents. As always, we thank their parents and members 
of the community for their continued  support in ensuring that the Arts 
remain an important part of our educational environment.  

i-Ready Winter Diagnostic is Complete
South Huntington would like to announce that the second round of 
i-Ready diagnostic testing is complete. Parents will have an opportu-
nity in the coming week to be able to access these scores through the 
use of Infinite Campus Parent Portal backpack. These scores allow 
the teachers to change and adapt current instructional techniques to 
better fit the needs of students, with the goal of having them reach 
academic benchmarks at the end of the year. As always, if you have 
any questions about the diagnostic testing, we ask that you please 
contact the Office of Curriculum and Instruction or your child’s princi-
pal at any time. 

Quarter 2 grades are posted on Parent Portal
We wanted to inform all parents and community members that your 
child’s 2nd marking quarter grades have recently been posted on the 
Infinite Campus Parent Portal.  We encourage you to take a look and 
see how your child is progressing academically.  
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To view your child’s report card on the parent portal, please click 
on the tab labeled More > Backpack > Current Year Report Card.  
To access the parent portal, please click on the link below:

https://shufsd.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/parents/south-
huntington.jspl

Some Thoughts from Assistant Superintendent 
for Student Services April Poprilo 
The Adult Education course catalog for the Spring 2022 term is 
now available on the District website.  A shortcut to the catalog is 
available at the top of the webpage.  Ballroom Dancing and Hatha 
Yoga are being offered this term.  Sign up soon, classes start on 
Monday, March 7, 2022.  Mail in or drop off registration forms and 
payment at James Kaden Administrative Office (JKAO).  For more 
information, please call 631-812-3119.  

News from David Barth, Supervisor of 
Physical Education, Health, Athletics & 
Recreation
Congratulations to our Varsity Boys Swimming and Dive team, 
combined with Huntington and Harborfields High School, who won 
the Section XI championship for the first time in program history!  

Congratulations to our Varsity Cheerleading program for reach-
ing the semi-finals at the National competition held in Orlando, 
Florida!   The team will now prepare to compete in the Section 
XI Championship on Saturday, February 19, 2022, at Hauppauge 
High School. Good Luck!

Girls Varsity Basketball won their first-round playoff game and will 
now travel to Commack High School on Thursday, February 17 to 
play against the Cougars.  Good Luck!

Three Walt Whitman students have qualified for their respective 
New York State Championship events.  Junior Lizzie Schreiber 
will travel to Ocean Breeze Athletic Complex on Staten Island on 
March 5 to compete in the Triple Jump and 300M.  Lizzie recently 
set a new school record with a score of 39’ 5.5” in the triple jump!  
Senior swimmer Joseph Tonna and Junior swimmer Alderhany 
Georges will be traveling up to Ithaca, NY to compete on Satur-
day, March 5. Joe will compete in the 50, 100, 200 free, and 100 
backstroke, and Alderhany will be a part of the relay team! 

Congratulations to our fencing program for successfully running 
and competing in the Section XI Championship on Saturday, Feb-
ruary 12!  The school hosted 20 teams and over 240 athletes for 
11 hours of fencing!  Special Thanks to Coach Addeo, Coach Pi-
etsch, our booster club and our parent volunteers for helping run 
the day.  We will also be hosting the Long Island Championship 
between Commack HS and Great Neck South HS on Wednesday, 
February 16.

Congratulations to our Varsity Bowling team who finished 5th 
place in Suffolk County, and all of our individual fencers, wrestlers, 
and track athletes who competed and placed last weekend!

Jonas Wagner
Licensed Broker / Owner
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Spring sports are almost upon us. Registration for Walt Whitman 
sports is now open and Stimson registration opens on February 28.

Visit our Athletics website for updated scores, sports offered, coach-
es contact information, and more.  All events taking place in the Walt 
Whitman North Gym, South Gym, and on the Turf Field will be live-
streamed on the NFHS Network (www.NFHSNetwork.com).   Make 
sure to follow the Athletics department on both Twitter and Instagram 
(@WaltWhitmanAD) for updates and highlights from the season.  Go 
Wildcats!

News from Mr. Kenneth Costa, 
Principal of Walt Whitman High School
	 • WWHS Celebrates Black History Month and Mindfulness: 
This week’s lessons of Black History and Mindfulness is centered on 
gratitude.  “Gratitude is a warm feeling of thankfulness towards the 
world, or towards specific individuals.”  We would like to recognize 
our student leaders who created a series of PSA’s and posters that 
were hung throughout the building on “gratitude.”
	 • On February 17, 2022, South Huntington School District 
will celebrate Black History during the Black History Program at Walt 
Whitman High School.  Presenters, speakers, and dancers from 
around the district will highlight and celebrate Black History.  Thank 
you, in advance, to Ms. Johnson and all of those who participated in 
this wonderful event.   
	 • Today, we were fortunate to have James Orrigo come to 
Walt Whitman for his Lad in a Battle presentation for our freshman 
and sophomores.   James Orrigo is a Social Entrepreneur & Moti-
vational Entertainer who uses original music to entertain as well as 
personal stories to inspire. When he was in high school, he suffered 
a severe brain injury. During his recovery, he discovered a passion 
for using music to help others, especially his mother battling terminal 
cancer. His life is a testament to the power of never giving up & liv-
ing purposefully through service to others.  This topic is always very 
important but is even more critical now in the times of Covid, when 
so many of our students are struggling with so many issues.   This 
assembly was also in line with our mission for the month of February 
to address the social-emotional needs of all of our students.
	 • Some special congratulations to Ms. Bouchard and Mr. Fe-
raco for being named a New York State Master Teacher in Science!
	 • Walt Whitman is leading the way on Long Island for our use 
of the 3D virtual lab/dissection tables.   Congratulations to Ms. Roche 
and Ms. Abbondandelo who showcased our Anatomoge Virtual Dis-
section Tables for a team of administrators and teachers from other 
school districts. 
	 • Special thank you to Ms. Zamow and all of the Seniors for 
this year’s Senior Follies.  The show was one for the record books 
with nearly 400 people in attendance.  Thank you for all of your hard 
work and dedication in making this a special event for so many stu-
dents and staff.
	 • Teacher for a Day is a really fun event with a rich tradition 
at Stimson and now it’s coming to Whitman.  Our sophomore class 
government is bringing it to Whitman this year with a little bit of help 
from the faculty. On Friday, March 18th, those teachers who are par-
ticipating will take a student under their wing for the day and allow 
the student to take the helm in teaching for a day.  This is a great 
opportunity to hang out with one of our teacher or administrators for 
a whole day.  Raffles will be sold in the cafeterias over the course of 
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the week ahead of the big day.  We hope that every student considers 
throwing their hat in the ring! 
	 • Our Student Leadership Class ran a SOUPer Bowl Drive 
where they collected over a hundred cans of soup and other non-per-
ishable foods for our food pantry.  We would like to thank all of those 
who donated and supported the SOUPer Bowl Drive.
	 • We would like to recognize and thank Ms. Leogrande for her 
contributions and leadership of the Algebra Data team which meets 
to discuss student data and make instructional decisions to support 
all our Algebra students.   The Algebra Data team consists of Ms. 
Leogrande, Ms. Colapinto, Ms. Sarmiento, Mr. Layer, Ms. Rice, Ms. 
Drohan, Ms. Traina, Ms. Zalewski, and Ms. Daresta.

Upcoming Events:

3/2      R.I.S.E. at WWHS
3/4      72nd Annual Girls Sports Night - Hippie vs. Hipster
3/23    Day of Unity Conference sponsored by MSA Club
4/8      WW Center Stage Productions Musical is Legally Blonde
4/9      WW Center Stage Productions Musical is Legally Blonde      

News from Mr. Michael Duggan, 
Principal of Stimson Middle School
A heart-felt thank you goes out to the entire South Huntington commu-
nity for the warm welcome I’ve received this week.  Joining Stimson 
as principal is an honor and I am so appreciative of the staff and stu-
dents for welcoming me with open arms.  It is important to share how 
respectful, thoughtful and friendly your children have been.  They are 
showing me each day what it means to be a Wildcat! 

A big thank you must go out to Mr. Smith.  It is evident that he had a 
huge positive impact on Stimson middle school and I’m excited to con-
tinue some of the great work he started.  Mr. Smith is a collaborative 
leader and I’m so thankful that I will be able to work with him in his new 
role at the District Office.

The second quarter report cards were posted last week, so this is a 
perfect opportunity to review grades and work with your children to 
create goals.   Take advantage of our homework help program after 
school on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays.   Staff and peer 
tutors are there to help answer questions and provide support.  Please 
contact Mr. Kellerman with any questions.  

Finally, I hope that everyone has a restful and enjoyable mid-winter re-
cess.  The days are starting to get a little longer and hopefully warmer 
when we return.  

News from Mr. Steve Toto, 
Principal of Silas Wood Sixth-Grade School
Something different and super exciting at Silas Wood is our new Mak-
erspace Green-Screen Room. Students and staff are having a ball 
creating and viewing the results of this fabulous green-screen technol-
ogy as can be seen here. Great work, Silas Superstars, with a special 
shout out to Ms. Patino and Ms. Wyhowanec for their time and exper-
tise in getting this new project off the ground!

From the end of February through the beginning of March, SCPD’s 
Officer Levy will be visiting Silas Wood to provide an interesting and 
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enlightening presentation on internet safety. This provides a great op-
portunity to open the doors of communication about safe and appropri-
ate internet behavior for Silas students as well as with other children 
in your families.

April will be here before we know 
it and, along with springtime 
showers it will bring a month-
long observance of Autism 
Awareness month. Fliers have 
been backpacked home offering 
purchase of  tee-shirts, support-
ing the cause, to be worn each 
Tuesday in April; cash payment 
due by February 18, please!

We were gratified to receive this lovely ac-
knowledgement of our student and staff contri-
butions to the annual Heavenly Hats fund rais-
er. Their letter sums it up beautifully! Thanks, 
again, to all who contributed.

Please be sure to review my Feb. 7 post on 
Parent Square for all information and important 
dates on our upcoming STEAM FAIR!

A relatively “light” activity week offers an op-
portunity to look forward and mark our calen-
dars for just a few of the exciting events up-
coming through the remainder of the school 
year. Coming on March 18, 19 & 20 on stage 
at Stimson Middle School: the musical Frozen 
featuring the talents of Stimson and Silas stu-
dents; Thursday, April 7 promises an exciting 
and informative Spring Career Day, when 
family and friends of SW students/staff will be 
welcomed to discuss their careers—the who, 
what, why, when and how of their selected professions; also watch for 
more information to come on the annual SW field trip to Adventureland 
(in Farmingdale) on May 23; our End-of-the-Year Luau Party on Friday, 
June 3, and SW Field Day on June 9. 

After a snowy February featuring blizzards, wind, and ice with the 
groundhog seeing his shadow (meaning six more weeks of winter--oh 
no!), the Silas Wood family joins the rest of South Huntington looking 
forward to our mid-Winter Recess and a chance to rest and recharge! 
We will return on Monday, February 28 (a SW Day 2); in the meantime, 
remember: To appreciate the beauty of a snowflake it is necessary to 
stand out in the cold. ~Aristotle

News from Mr. Anthony Ciccarelli, 
Principal of Birchwood Intermediate School
Congratulations to all our students who performed this past weekend 
at our Musical Theater Show.

The children did an amazing job singing, dancing and acting. The au-
dience was mesmerized by the talent displayed by our third, fourth 
and fifth graders. Thank you to Mr. Slawitsky, Mrs. Guittard and the 
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entire  team for all their hard work in preparing the children for this 
incredible event. 

We are so excited that SHUFSD will be offering STREAM Saturday 
to our K-5 families on April 9th at Maplewood from 9-12pm. This is 
a free event and all are encouraged to register! Registration is open 
until March 9th

News from Mr. William Hender, 
Principal of Maplewood Intermediate School
Our kindness week at Maplewood Intermediate School is off to 
a great start as our students have enjoyed dressing up each day 
and discussing ways in which they can be kind citizens.  The team 
building exercises and presentations have reinforced these important 
concepts and we hope our students will continue to perform acts of 
kindness. 

This week we had Whitman students from the National Business 
Honor Society here at Maplewood to present the Junior Achievement 
“More Than Money” program to our 5th grade students.  Students 
were introduced to financial literacy and entrepreneurship as they 
learned key concepts to money and running your own successful 
business.  A special Maplewood “Thank you” to club advisor Mrs. 
Stueber for all her efforts in bringing the program here.

Lastly, on Saturday, February 12th the students of Maplewood put on 
a wonderful performance of Jukebox Time Machine. It was amazing 
to see how talented our Maplewood students are!!!  A special “Thank 
you” to Mr. Slawitsky and his crew for all their hard work in creating 
such a memorable day.

News from Dr. Annie Michaelian, 
Principal of Oakwood Primary Center
Our Oakwood students have been continuing to share information 
daily about famous people during our morning announcements for 
Black History Month. So far, we have learned about Booker T. Wash-
ington, The Tuskegee Airmen, Harriet Tubman and Louis Armstrong, 
and Jackie Robinson.  On Thursday evening, at Walt Whitman High 
School, please join us as the District celebrates Black History Month 
with a beautiful program beginning at 7pm. We thank Ms. Morabito 
and our students for all of their hard work for their performance. We 
can’t wait to see you perform!

Oakwood’s PARP Week was a great success and the PTA has an-
nounced the 2022 High Score Winner.  Congratulations to:

Pre K: Abigail Schumacher, Noah Balsdon, and Ethan Daniels
Kindergarten: Katherine Jordan, Amelia Jenness, Nicolette Lan-
zer and Saheily Velastegus
First Grade: Nathan Occhiuto, Cayden Mackey-Elliott and Kath-
erine Beirne
Second Grade: Nicolas Pugliese, Gabriella Ben Baruch, Emerson 
Plett and Brayden Mackey-Elliott

The Class Winners are: Ms. Schubert, Ms. Kessler, Ms. DaRos 
and Mr. Watts! 

Oakwood’s Kindness Store was a great success last week.  The stu-
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dents exchanged their earned Kindness pompoms for exciting new in-
centives such as erasers, fidget spinners, pencil grippers, and much, 
much more!   Our students are enjoying being rewarded for positive 
acts and displaying safe, respectful and responsible behaviors.

Our Student Council continues to recognize two outstanding members 
of the Oakwood Family.   This week, the Student Council “Gratitude 
Board” has recognized one of Oakwood’s secretaries, Ms. Stiles and 
one of Oakwood’s Speech Pathologists, Ms. Cavalieri. We thank them 
for always supporting the Oakwood Family! If you would like to send 
in donations for this program, the Student Council is collecting $10 gift 
cards to distribute each week.

Next week brings winter break. Please be reminded that there is no 
school next week, February 21-25.  Our doors will reopen on Monday, 
February 28th.   We hope everyone has a restful and warm winter 
break. 

Oakwood is posting new pictures on our social media accounts on In-
stagram and Twitter!  We are very excited to share all of the wonderful 
things happening to enhance and build on our home-school connec-
tion!  If you are interested in following us, please see the information 
below:

Instagram: oakwood_primary_center
Twitter: @Oakwood_PC
Have a fabulous week ahead!    #theoakwoodway

News from Mr. Mitchell Levy, 
Principal of Countrywood Primary Center 
It is hard to believe that we are only a few days away from the Feb-
ruary, Mid-Winter Recess. We wanted to wish everyone a wonderful 
week.  For those of you traveling, have a wonderful time with family 
and friends.   A reminder that last week report cards were posted to 
the Infinite Campus Backpack (Parent Portal).  If you need assistance 
in setting up an account the following link will provide you with the 
necessary information: https://www.shufsd.org/parents/parent-por-
tal-information.     

Thank you to everyone who attended our PTA meeting on Tuesday 
evening.   As always we invite our families to join us, either in per-
son, or virtually, and get involved in all of the wonderful events and 
activities that our PTA has planned for our students and staff for the 
remainder of the year.   They are always looking for new members.  
They can be reached at countrywoodpta@gmail.com should you have 
any questions or want to get in touch with them.  

Last week many of our classes had a blast celebrating the 100th day 
of school.  This past Monday our classes celebrated Valentine’s Day.  
It has been wonderful seeing so many of our Countrywood traditions 
able to return for the first time in a few years and we look forward to 
continuing to continue to reinstate many more as the year continues 
to progress. It is hard to believe we are more than ½ way through 
the academic school year, this school year is really flying by.  Please 
continue to check us out on Facebook and Instagram where we post 
pictures from many of our fun, as well as academic school events and 
activities.  

If you, or someone you know, has a child who will be entering Kin-
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dergarten for the 2022/23 school year, we wanted to remind you that 
registration is officially open.   More information can be found on the 
district’s website at: https://www.shufsd.org/announcement/kindergar-
ten-registration-info.  Should you have any questions, please feel free 
to call the school and we will be happy to assist you.  

Wishing you a wonderful week ahead and a fabulous week off.  We look 
forward to welcoming our students back on Monday, February 28th. 

School Board Notes – A Message from the 
Board of Education
Our February board meeting will be held Wednesday, February 16th, 
at the JKAO starting at 7:30 p.m.  Our agenda will begin with our Black 
History Recognition,  that highlights a “Jazz Jam Ensemble” with the 
legendary “C Jam Blues” composed and conducted by the one and 
only Duke Ellington and his orchestra--this wonderful treat is brought to 
us by WWHS Band Director Matt Hoffman with Music teachers Shan-
non Zaykoski and Greg Modelewski along with students from the high 
school, middle school, Birchwood!  

Directly after we will hear the Suffolk County Behavioral Health Center 
Presentation, and then on to the 2022/2023 Budget Overview--the offi-
cial start of our public budget development process.  We urge our resi-
dents and staff members to attend in person or view the meeting using 
the link that is provided on the District’s website.  The evening will be 
entertaining and very informative!

The Weeks to Come
Please log on to your school’s website and social media accounts for 
more information.

Whitman Sports

Stimson Sports
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http://zprad.com
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https://ymcali.org/programs/child-care
https://www.shufsd.org/announcement/kindergarten-registration-info
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In an effort to make our weekly newsletter more convenient, each of the 
flyers we receive are listed below. Click on the one that interests you 
and you will be automatically linked to that flyer.
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